The ice has been broken, or how I became a volunteer again!
Hi! I would like to tell you about my revival as a volunteer. My name is Darya and I am 19. Some years ago, while studying at school, I took part in voluntary organization “The league of kindness”, that is in Pudozh – my hometown. But after graduating I left Pudozh for Petrozavodsk and gave up any voluntary activities. I started to study languages and political sciences, and I didn’t have enough time for something else.
But once upon a time, when I was boring and didn’t know what to do, my former classmate that was my good friend called me and asked for help. It wasn’t attractive offer, because she said that I would wake up early morning in Sunday and go somewhere I don’t know with people that I don’t know. Besides, it was frosty outside. But I decided so: if I am a lazy person by my nature, I have to fight with it. “Of course it is warmer at home, and I would have a good sleep… But you must change something in your life, lazy bones!” said I to myself. 

It turned out that there were annual competitions which are held in every town or city of our country. That calls “The ski track of Russia”. 
So, that day I drew myself out of my bed and put on the warmest clothes. This was the right decision because I had to feel a lot of cold. We went to the point of destination with my friend and other already frozen volunteers. On the way, I learned that all these people were involved in the activities of the Karelian center for the development of volunteering which is headed by Dasha Mackovetskaya. 

As for competitions, we were initially warned that we must do everything that we’re told to. As it turned out, our task was to stand at the entrance and not to let participants to try ski track out before the competitions. This task was not as easy as it seemed because most of participants were disobedient didn’t want to listen to us. We needed to apply all our communication skills and a ready wit, because we needed to stop this chaos cost what it may. Despite all our troubles we were in a good mood. First of all, because of the fact that it is always pleasant to realize that you contributed to some common dealing. You don’t even need gratitude; you just need to feel that your small contribution is necessary to make the world go round. 
And of course souvenir cap with a logo “The ski track of Russia” was icing on the cake(. We all were happy and we coped with the cold without problems. There was a tent where we could warm up, we ate porridge and drank hot tea.
That was my personal Renaissance in this sphere of my life. After that I became more active in different voluntary activities of my university, of “The league of kindness” during summer holidays and in everyday life.  Recently I have started to help Karelian regional centre of youth. I believe that everyone should do everything possible to aid. There is only one reason to live. It is to help and love each other.  
